
From the President

Hello neighbors,

2005 was a great year for CCHCA. We saw the park 
become a reality! We saw the social activities boom 
with new faces!  Block captains worked like clock-
work, and membership is at the highest it’s ever been, 
65% of  all CCH residents.  We’re doing well thanks to 
everyone’s hard work and dedication.  I’m proud to be 
a part of  it! 

Elections were held at the General Meeting on May 
17.  I am pleased to announce that we have a new 
member of  the Board, Jill McNiell.  She will be taking 
over as Secretary.  Everyone else on the Board will 
remain in their positions.  Consistency is a good thing, 
but we could also use some fresh faces.

We need help in the following areas:  

Social Activities Assistants:  We have a lot of  great 
social activities planned for the upcoming year, but 
it's too much for one person.  We need people to take 
responsibility for one event.  Of  course, Katie Baxter-
Gagen will be available for guidance.  Think about it.  
If  you can coordinate a dinner party, you can man-
age a CCHCA event.  We’re not expecting Martha 
Stewart, just neighbors who can pick a date, purchase 
supplies and set it up.  These events foster community 
and people truly appreciate them.

Common Area Coordinators:  Do you enjoy the 
outdoors and can’t get enough of  gardening?  Con-
sider becoming a coordinator for the Common Area.  
Schedule two dates a year for clean-up and mulching.  
Volunteers are readily available to help.  We’re hoping 
to bushwack a circular primitive trail through the back 
area this year too.

Calvary Committee:  We need a point person to sound 
the horn for a neighbor’s call for help.  A commit-
tee of  volunteers is standing by to help make a meal, 
mow a lawn, or move some furniture. 

We hold Board meetings every other month, which 
by the way, ANYONE is welcome to attend.  We’re a 
casual group that is committed to seeing the neighbor-
hood progress.  Got ideas?  Give me a call!

Lisa

Build Our Community!
    •   Volunteer
    •   Enjoy Community Events
    •   Pay your CCHCA Dues
    •   Advertise in the Newsletter
    •   Patronize advertisers and thank them for their
        support
    •   Attend CCHCA meetings
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Country Hills Garden Club 
Country Hills Garden Club is scheduled to meet on 
Tuesday, July 11, at 10 am. Join us at the gazebo on 
The Commons for refreshments. Come out, see what 
we're about, consider becoming a member, see how 
the club operates within the National Capital Federa-
tion Area of  garden clubs, learn about our contribu-
tions to the community over the years, and hear what 
we have planned for our 50th anniversary next year. 
For more information, please contact: Polly Feuer, 
3409 Brookwood Drive, pollyfeuer@juno.com, 
703-273-0581.
 

CCHCA Membership Dues
The 2006-2007 CCHCA membership dues were pay-
able on May 31. If  you have not yet sent in your $10 
yearly dues, please do so promptly. See the Applica-
tion for Membership form on page 12.

Thank you.

Hildie Carney, 3512 Old Post Road, 703-591-5305 or 
hilcarn31@aol.com

Yahoo-Group-CCHCA
It’s free to join! Receive and send notices that are of  
interest to Country Club Hills residents. To sign up 
follow these steps:
1) Log on to www.cchca.org 
2) Click on : Yahoo-Group-CCHCA
3) Click on: sign-up (on top of  the page)
4) Follow the instructions...
Good luck and welcome! 
        

It Pays to Advertise 
To advertise in the CCHCA Newsletter and/or Direc-
tory, the yearly fees are:
Full page       $100
½  page          $50
¼  page          $25
For information contact: Ana Alonso at 703-273-4737 
or a.alonso@cox.net

Riddles
1) Calendar.  Some months have 31 days. How many 
months have 28 days? How many have 30 days?

2)  Birthdays.  How many birthdays has a 54 year old 
person? 

3)  A pair of  socks. There are 11 white socks and 
9 black socks in a clothesbasket. Having your eyes 
blindfolded, what is the minimum amount of  socks 
you must pick to get a matching pair (either white or 
black?) 

4) So many cows. A farmer had 21 cows. All but 
nine perished. How many does he have now?

5) What is heavier? What is heavier, one pound of  
gold or one pound of  feathers?

(Answers on page 8.)

�

 Welcoming New Residents
  Mr. José Pavón and Mrs. Amelia Portillo-Pavón,  
  3431 Brookwood Drive, 703-865-5304 (Amelia            
  does housecleaning)

  Please help us welcome our new neighbors! We   
  need the names and/or addresses of  our newly 
  moved-in neighbors (owners or renters). Call 
  the welcoming committee: Yanji Lama,   
  703-278-0428, yanjilama@yahoo.com or Melissa 
  Peterson, 703-691-2199, tdp1@mac.com
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The best way to get from

                         here        
 

FOR SALE               to here        
 

    SOLD                     

is to list your property with 

Tom Sparks

the realtor who resides in Country Club Hills.

Top Producer
Member:  Multi-Million Dollar Club

Member:  Christian Real Estate Network

(703) 691-1972
e-mail:  tomshomes@hotmail.com

CCHCA Board of Directors
2006-2007
President	
   Lisa Whetzel, 703-383-5989, whetzelink@cox.net
Secretary
   Jill McNeil, 703-246-9187, ljmcneil@hotmail.com
Treasurer
   Dia Pullen, 703-352-8670, diapullen@hotmail.com
VP, Block Captains
   Ernie Klimonda, 703-591-0696, eklimonda@cox.net
VP, Civic Affairs
   Paul Sullivan, 703-293-9774, 
   p.sullivan29@verizon.net
VP, Community Safety
   Scott Adamson, 703-278-9636, 
   anra5667@yahoo.com
VP, Membership
   Hildie Carney, 703-591-5305, hilcarn31@aol.com
VP, Publications
   Ana Alonso, 703-273-4737, a.alonso@cox.net

VP, Social Activities
   Katie Baxter-Gagen, 703-385-7737, 
   katiepbg@yahoo.com
Welcoming Committee
   Melissa Peterson, (co-chair), 703-691-2199, 
   tdp1@mac.com. Yanji Lama, (co-chair),703-278-
   0428, yanjilama@yahoo.com
Historian
   Ernie Klimonda, 703-591-0696, eklimonda@cox.net
Common Area Enhancement Committee
   OPEN 
E-Communications Committee
   Marty Pullen, (co-chair), 703-352-8670, mpullen2@
   hotmail.com.  Ernie Klimonda, (co-chair), 703-591-
   0696, webmaster-cchca@cox.net
Community Appearance Committee	
   OPEN 
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Upcoming CCH Events
Ice Cream Social June 20, 2006 from 6:30-8:30pm
Come join us at the Ice Cream Social and meet some 
of  your neighbors. We'll be at The Commons (Spring 
Lake Terrace between Brookwood and Andover 
Drives). Bring your bike! for the Mobile Bike Work-
shop by Oasis Bike Works. For more information con-
tact: Katie Baxter-Gagen, 703-385-7737, katiepbg@
yahoo.com or, Noel Klimenko, 703-267-6601, dkli-
menko@aol.com

Trees Need Mulch!
          By Bill Anhut, Jr.(billanhut@yahoo.com)

Benefits of  mulching.
Trees, grass and shrubs compete for the same water 
and nutrients that are available in the top foot of  soil. 
Because grass roots colonize faster and take up more 
of  the soil space, they capture significant amounts of  
the soil’s nitrogen. Grasses also release antagonistic 
chemicals into the soil that slow the growth of  tree 
roots. The phenomenon is referred to as allelopathy.  
Researchers have found that tree growth is marginal-
ized when trees are grown in turfed areas compared to 
trees with mulched root systems. Mulching also bene-
fits tree roots by improving the entry of  water into the 
soil and conserving moisture lost through evaporation 
at the soil surface. Mulching improved soil fertility and 
structure by providing food for trees and by attract-
ing beneficial soil organisms, such as earthworms and 
“good” fungi. Mulching mitigates soil erosion and soil 
compaction and protects roots susceptible to damage 
from lawn mowers or string trimmers.

How to Mulch
Apply a two to four inch layer over the area around 
the trunk, extending out to the dripline or beyond. 
Because many of  our trees are mature and enor-
mous, mulching to the dripline may not be practical. 
Therefore, mulch to an area at least four to five feet in 
diameter around the trunk. However, it’s very impor-
tant to keep the mulch six inches away from the trunks 
of  trees. Why? The base of  the tree where the trunk 
flares out must be able to breathe oxygen. It suffocates 
in the continually moist environment produced by 
mulch (or soil from a change of  grade that buries the 
flare) and leads to the death of  the inner bark. When 
the inner bark dies, the tree is no longer able to send 
food to its roots and the roots eventually starve. The 
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Calendar
Next CCHCA Board Meeting is scheduled for 
June 7, 2006 at 7 p.m. The meeting will take 
place at Paul and Danielle Sullivan's home at
3302 Spring Lake Court, 703-293-9774, 
p.sullivan29@verizon.net. All residents are 
cordially invited to attend!! 

The next ECCHO Newsletter will be pub-
lished September 15, 2006. Please submit your 
entries (articles, news, etc.) by September 1, 
2006 to Ana Alonso, VP-Publishing, 9916 Farr 
Drive, 703-273-4737, a.alonso@cox.net.

Anhut family has lost a couple of  mature oak trees in 
the past 15 years, their demise aided in part by the base 
of  the tree buried in soil or mulch! If  only I knew then 
what I have since learned!

Type of  Mulch
A well-aerated, composted organic mulching material is 
best for properly mulching a tree. Some of  the preferred 
materials for mulching trees include bark, shredded 
wood or leaves, and pine needles. Fresh wood chips and 
sawdust (characterized by a light coloring) should not 
be used because their decomposition removes nitrogen 
from the soil, depriving a tree of  nitrogen needed for 
growth. Most shredded wood mulch sold commercially 
has been composted or partially decomposed (dark 
color) and is an acceptable organic mulch material.

Mulching helps recreate the forest root-zone environ-
ment from which our trees evolved. Let’s get busy and 
care for our valuable trees!

Free Mulch. Mulch can be picked up for free at the 
Fairfax County Transfer Station located at: 4618 West 
Ox Road, Fairfax, VA 22030, Tel: 703-324-5040 
(www.fairfaxva.gov/PublicWorks/mulch.asp)

At the request of  Civic Associations, the city will deliver 
30 cubic yard loads of  wood mulch to designated com-
mon areas. Association representatives may place an 
order at 703-385-7995 or email: khart@fairfaxva.gov



Let's journey back 52 years. In 1954, residents of  
Country Club Hills had certain rules they had to
follow:

   RESTRICTIONS  (Section One)
   (1)  That no noxious, dangerous or offensive
          trade or activity shall be permitted or
          maintained upon said lots, nor shall
          anything be done thereon which may be
          or become an annoyance or nuisance to
          the neighborhood; nor shall any hogs,
          cattle, livestock or fowls be kept, or animals 
          for breeding purposes.

 

   

   New  “old” photos and docu-  
   ments acquired from the CCH 
   1954/55 period.  Mrs. Rita Lamb 

   and Ms Jill King of  9914 Broad view Drive were 
so kind and gracious as to make eight old (1954/55) 
pictures available to us as well as a great number of  
documents relating to the purchase and construction 
of  their home in 1954 at Lot 44, Section One, Coun-
try Club Hills, 506 (today 9914) Broad view Drive. 

The photos can be seen on our website: www.cchca.
org>Photo Gallery>History Album  - as well as at 
the Historian’s CCH photo album; the documents are 
now stored at the CCHCA archives.

The Association is very grateful to Rita Lamb and Jill 
King for their thoughtfulness.
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The Historian's Corner

Look on the map on the left. It's a 
1954 CCH street map with original 
house numbers. Can you find your 
house?



CCHCA website
We have added a new page to our website: “Homes 
for Sale in CCH”. We have also added a new category, 
“Housecleaning” to the page: “Services Offered in 
CCH” – Visit us at www.cchca.org and enjoy all of  its 
features.

Are you looking for: 
Housecleaning Lady?
Real Estate Agent?
Computer Troubleshooter?
Etc.
Visit www.cchca.org and click on Services Offered in 
CCH.

What kind of  professional do you need?
Plumber?
Tree Service?
Window Replacements?
And much more!
Visit www.cchca.org and click on Satisfaction with 
Contractors.
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Website Comments 
What do residents think about our website (www.
cchca.org)? 
"Just got on the website and wanted you to know it is 
stellar!!!  Great job, very professional and logical!"
     Nancy Jones 703-591-2284  3/14/06

Join the Country Club Hills Civic 
Association 
“To promote the general welfare of  the community 
of  County Club Hills”

 
How many membership benefits in this list might 
benefit YOU? 

1.  CCH Website (www.cchca.org) contains: 
     Calendar of  City and CCH Events;
     CCHCA Officer and Committee Contacts;
     Community Improvement Projects;
     Recommended Services and Suppliers (used by 
     CCH residents);
     Maps;
     City Council contacts;
     The latest updates on issues concerning CCH, 
     the surrounding area and the City. 
				  
2.  Newsletter:
     Published and delivered to your home 4 times a 
     year;
     Timely news from all the CCHCA committees, 
     report from the President, and issues affecting 
     CCH and area;
     Biographical Feature of  a Distinguished Resi
     dent; 
     Sales and Listings Reports; 
     Your input on issues that interest you.

3.  Yahoo Newsgroup offers:
     Quick access to dozens of  other CCHCA mem
     bers;
     Increased Influence when CCHCA officers ap
     pear on your behalf  before the Fairfax City 
     Council;
     Constant Safety Awareness;
     Social Functions with your Neighbors;
     Improving the Comfort, Attractiveness and 
     Value of  Your Home through various CCHCA 
      initiatives and projects.  

Few investments offer this much return on your ten 
dollar ($10.00) annual dues. If  you haven't done so 
already, fill out the Membership Application form 
on page 12.

Questions? Call Hildie Carney at 703-591-5305 or 
hilcarn31@aol.com.



The 2006 CCH Directory
Residents can purchase a copy for $5.00. Members 
may obtain a free replacement copy from: Ernie Kli-
monda at 703-591-0696 or eklimonda@cox.net.

An addendum to the 2006-2007 Community Direc-
tory is in the works. Have you changed your telephone 
number and/or email address? Let us know, please 
contact: eklimonda@cox.net or 703.591.0696

The Membership Committee
Thank you all for responding to our membership kick-
off  for 2006-07. We have had a great response and to 
date have 73 members.
 
Our CCH website will tell you all the perks you receive 
by being a member - plus the opportunity to be con-
nected to your neighbors on all issues. 
 
If  you have not already sent in your $10.00 dues, 
please do so as soon as possible.  We will be follow-
ing up by June 15th. Send your dues to Hildie Carney, 
3512 Old Post Road or return your application to 
your Block Captain. Thanks again and if  you have any 
questions, I can be reached at hilcarn31@aol.com or 
703-591-5305.

We still need help on the Board and if  you are inter-
ested in being active please call our President. Lisa 
Whetzel.

Public Service Announcements

Limited DMV Services Available in City Hall. 
Limited DMV services are available from 8:30 a.m. 
to 4:30 p.m. weekdays in the Commissioner of  the 
Revenue’s Office in City Hall.
Titles: original, substitute, replacement, maintenance
Registration: original, renewal, transfer, re-issue,    
surrender
License Plates: special or personalized license plate  
request
Permits: trip or overload permits
Parking placards: original handicapped parking 
placards
Voter registration:  applications
Driver transcript:  requests
Dealers:  title and registration transactions for dealers
Name and address changes:  that do not involve    
issuance of  a drivers license or ID card

The limited DMV Office in City Hall does not issue 
drivers licenses or state identification cards. For infor-
mation, call 703-385-7880.

Smithonian Institution Volunteers Needed. 
The Smithsonian is recruiting for information desk 
volunteers to work at the Smithsonian American Art 
Museum and National Portrait Gallery, housed in the 
Donald W. Reynolds Center for American Art and 
Portraiture, which will be open to the public on July 
1, 2006 after a fantastic six-year renovation. We are 
seeking those able to provide a warm welcome to our 
visitors and to be in the public face of  these gloriously 
renewed museums. Training classes began April 20 and 
will continue. Weekday, weekend, and evening oppor-
tunities are available. For details, please contact Phil 
Almeida at 202-633-5242, or visit the web for program 
details and to apply online (www.si.edu/volunteer/
visinfo.htm).

 

Answers to Riddles from Page 3.
1)   Twelve. Every month has 28 days. 11 months  
      have 30 days. Seven months have 31 days.
2)   One. Every person has one birthday only; 
      he/she may celebrate many of  them . . .
3)   Three. Three will consist of  either all white, all 
      black, 2 white+1 black, or 2 black+1 white
4)   Nine. All died except for nine
5)   One pound of  feathers is heavier. Gold is mea
      sured in Lb-Troy, which is lighter that Lbs avoir
      dupois.
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Garden Club Beauty Spot of the 
Month.
          by Carole and Polly

The Beauty Spot of  the Month for April has been 
awarded to Theresa Peduzzi of  10122 Farmington 
Drive. Wish we'd had at least ten awards to give this 
month - so many lovely places!  Take a trip around the 
Hills to see the beauty, and be sure to visit the spectacu-
lar Peduzzi house and grounds.

The Country Club Hills Garden Club has chosen the 
home of  Allen Kohn and Michael Baiamonte, of  10013 
Cornwall, to be May's Beauty Spot of  the Month. Their 
yard shows great creative artistry.  Congratulations 
Allen and Michael!   

The Commons - Park Dedication 
April 2
          (Cityscene – April 2006)

Hard work, community cooperation and a little help 
from the City of  Fairfax helped Country Club Hills 
Civic Association (CCHCA) carve a new public park 
out of  a plot of  land once described by neighbors as an 
“eyesore.”

The public was invited to celebrate the dedication at 2 
pm at the park, located on Spring Lake Terrace between 
Brookwood and Andover Drives. Photos of  this event 
can be seen on the Association’s website www.cchca.
org>Photo Gallery>The Commons.

Country Club Hills Commons is resplendent with a 
pavilion, picnic tables, and a wide grass area bordered 
by Accotink Creek. The once-unsightly plot of  land was 
cleared by residents of  CCH and community leaders 
who, with the city, removed debris and overgrown veg-
etation, planted flowers and trees – as well as installed 
a pavilion with seating for picnics or just relaxing in the 
shade.

The project, which was four years in the making, was 
funded in part by the annual Civic Association/Hom-
eowner Association Grant Program as an initiative of  
the CCHCA.
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   Many Thanks to Louis Frank! 

Write Much?
Get published in the CCH-ECCHO. The ECCHO is 
a great place to reach out to your community. Want to 
find other parents of  asthmatic children? Looking to 
start a sewing club? Share your thoughts and experi-
ences and connect with your neighbors. Contact Ernie 
Klimonda to discuss ideas and details at eklimonda@
cchca.org or 703-591-0696. Article submissions are 
due by September 1 for the September 15 publication. 
Submit entries to Ana Alonso at a.alonso@cox.net or 
703-273-4737.

Each winter and after every snowfall Louis Frank 
of  3405 Andover Drive gets his snowplow out and 
cleans all the sidewalks on Andover Drive and be-
yond. The residents are very grateful.

 

The bi ke shop that comes 
to you. 

• FREE pick up and drop off.  
 

• Repairs, Custom Comm uter B ikes, 
recycled rides, comm uter accessori es.  

 

• Make a reser vatio n for our mobil e shop to 
com e out to your nei ghbo rhood or s upport 
your cycling related event.  

 
  
 
 
 

Phon e: 70 3.371.109 5 

Webs ite: www.oasisbikeworks.com 

Ema il:  inf o@oasisbikeworks.com 
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Humor is the Best Medicine 

The Jewish Mother.
A young Jewish man excitedly tells his mother 
he's fallen in love and that he is going to get 
married. He says, "Just for fun, Ma, I'm going 
to bring over 3 women and you try and guess 
which one I'm going to marry." The mother 
agrees.

The next day, he brings three beautiful women 
into the house and sits them down on the 
couch and they chat for a while. He then says, 
"Okay, Ma, guess which one I'm going to 
marry."

She immediately replies, "The one on the 
right."

"That's amazing, Ma. You're right. How did 
you know?

The Jewish mother replies, "I don't like her."

Need a babysitter?
Joanna Augustine    
	 10122 Farmington Drive	            571-220-3879
Nathan Caruso (1987)	
	 3420 Park Hill Place	            703-273-3085
Alex Caruso (1989)	
	 3420 Park Hill Place	            703-273-3085
Monica Castro	
	 9928 Pinehurst Avenue	            703-273-0851
Sara Lamb (1989)	
	 9916 Broadview Drive	            703-273-6543
Rebecca Lamb (1991)	
	 9916 Broadview Drive	            703-273-6543
Abigail Royer (1992)	
	 3505 Spring Lake Terrace	            703-278-8777
Frances Dowd (1990)	
	 10111Cornwall Road	            703-273-9129
Nasrin Mustafa *	
	 10146 Spring Lake Terrace	            703-278-8033
Olivia Friedrichs (1991)	
	 3416 Country Hill Drive	            703-383-9830
Chrystina Herring (1992)
	 10011 Cornwall Road  	            703-268-5328
* indicates having permit for child care in her home

Pet sitters

Logan Bishop (1990)	
      	 3504 Old Post Road	            703-273-6176

Nathan Caruso (1987)  
              3420 Park Hill Place	            703-273-3085
Alex Caruso (1989)
	 3420 Park Hill Place                       703-273-3085
Kevin Dowd (1992)
	 10111Cornwall Road	            703-273-9129
Mary Ellen Earley (1988)
	 3502 Old Post Road	            703-385-9817
Jonathan Earley (1991)
	 3502 Old Post Road	            703-385-9817
Rebecca Lamb (1991)
	 9916 Broadview Drive	            703-273-6543
Jenna Lamb (1994)
	 9916 Broadview Drive	            703-273-6543
Meghan McGrane	
	 3407 Park Hill Place	            703-352-2962
Allison McGrane
	 3407 Park Hill Place	            703-352-2962
Patty Miller**
	 10113 Spring Lake Terrace	            703-273-6152
Abigail Royer (1992)
	 3505 Spring Lake Terrace	            703-278-8777
Grace Royer
	 3505 Spring Lake Terrace	            703-278-8777
Jenny Drummey (bird sitter)
	 9933 Pinehurst Avenue	            703-218-1572
Alexis Vitiello
	 10141 Spring Lake Terrace	            703-278-0115
Olivia Friedrichs (1991)
	 3416 Country Hill Drive	            703-383-9830

** denotes dog walker too

Bird sitters
Jenny Drummey	               		             703-218-1572
	  9933 Pinehurst Avenue	             (Parrots, etc)



The Arts Around the City 

Summer Concert Series
Spend summer evenings at the free Summer Concert 
Series held on the lawn of  the Veterans Amphitheater 
at City Hall. The program runs from June through 
July with concerts by the City of  Fairfax Band. For 
information, call 703-385-7858 or, check the City's 
Website at www.fairfaxva.gov/specialEvents/summer-
concerts.asp

Independence Day Celebration Parade and Eve-
ning Show 
City of  Fairfax's Independence Day Celebration 
Parade and Evening Show offers Northern Virginia 
citizens the largest "hometown" parade and celebra-
tion in the entire metropolitan region. Cosponsored 
by the City of  Fairfax and the Independence Day Cel-
ebration Committee (IDCC) , the day's events begin at 
10:00 A.M. with a colorful parade through the historic 
streets of  Downtown Fairfax. For more information, 
go to www.fairfaxva.gov/specialEvents/IDC/IDC.
asp

Check out the City's website (www.fairfaxva.gov/
Calendar/Calendar.asp) for a list of  other interest-
ing performances and events scheduled around the 
city or, you can call 703-352-ARTS for Town Hall or, 
703-993-ARTS for the Center for the Arts at George 
Mason University.

Members as of May 23, 2006
Many thanks to those who have become members 
these past few weeks.

Adamson, Scott and Alexis
Allbright, Bill and Cindy
Almeter, Ron and Cathy
Alonso, Ana and Berroa, Rei
Andrews, Melvyn and Beverly
Baxter-Gagen, Katie & Gagen, Christopher
Beck, Greg and Drummey, Jenny
Benneche, Bob and Jean 
Bonnes, Patricia
Boush, Nancy
Burton, Steve and Joann & O’Neill, Maureen
Crawford, Katherine (Kittty)
Darnell, Donald and Lois
Dilley, Peggy
Draheim, Lori
Faber, Rob and Lee
Farrell, Bob and Sandy

Ferraro, Philip and Joanne
Feuer, Polly
Figueroa, Jaime and Mejía, Carmen
Fitzgerald, Morris and Amy
Ford, Marianne
Haywood, Steven
Herrmann, Joe
Horn, Kim and Tom
Hurley, Chad and Lama, Yanji
James, Wylma (Billie)
Johnson, Livingston
Jones, Allan and Nancy
Keitt, KathyJ
Kelly, Jeanne
Kibbey, Richard and Cynthia
Kracker, Thomas and Sheila
Kramer, Phyllis
Klimonda, Ernie and Dolores
Lach, Jean
Lamb, Jay and Sandy
Lee, Patrick and Nancy
McNeil, Lon and Jill
Miller, Tony and Pat
Moore, L.B. and L.R.
Mullen, Chris and Judy
Ossa, Eugene and Hester-Ossa, Helen
Parrott, Bill and Jan
Pavón, José and Portillo-Pavón, Amelia
Peduzzi, Teresa
Pentek, Kathleen
Pepin, David and Susan
Peterson, Tom and Melissa
Pflueger, Scott
Prescott, Dennis and Nina
Proudfoot, Keith
Ross, Mike and Nani
Royer, Kyle and Karen
Rummel, Jeff  and Michelle
Sabo, John
Schneider, Pat and Stephanie
Skoglund, Len and Joyce
Smith, William and Annie
Stephens, Terry
Sullivan, Paul and Danielle
Taylor, Doris
Toth, Jill and Drew
Towse, Carol
Tharp, Peter and Yvonne
Thompson, Paul and Patty
Tolson, Walter and Custer, Richard
Wells, Pegi
West, Matthew and Ruth
Westbrook, Darrel and Jean
Whetzel, Jay and Lisa
Wilson, Sam and Marjorie
Woodrum, Shirley

If  you would like to renew your membership or be-
come a new member, simply fill out the form on page 
12 and mail it to Hildie Carney, 3512 Old Post Rd.
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Country Club Hills Civic Association
Membership Application for 2006 – 2007

Membership is about building our community!

Become a new member
Membership year: May 1, 2006 to April 30, 2007

Name of  Primary Resident(s):

Names and Years of  Birth of  Children to age 18:

Address Home Phone Number:

CCH Resident Since (Year):

Email 1 Email 2

	
Please indicate if  you or any member of  your household wish to be listed in the 2006/2007 CCH Directory 
for personal or business services for free or if  you would like to advertise in the Directory for a fee:

 Babysitting/pet-sitting/yard work by teen-agers 14 and over.
	 (Please give year of  birth)

     
 Services you/or your business offer:
	 Name and type of  service:

 Lessons you provide: i. e. music/instrument/language/other:

Please let us know if  you are interested in one or more of  the following:

 Volunteering your services for the CCH Civic Association Board or committees; and / or,

 Joining or forming a special club or group;

 Would you like to advertise a business or service in our CCH Directory for a fee? If  so, please attach your business card.

 Would you like to join the CCHCA Yahoo Newsgroup? - If  so, please provide your email address- if  different than above.

			   For more information check out our Website:  www.cchca.org

Dues: $10.00 per family for 2006/2007.  Make checks payable to: Treasurer, CCHCA. 
Please return form and payment to: VP, Membership, Hildie Carney, 3512 Old Post Rd.

FOR CCH USE:

RECEIVED PAYMENT ON: PAID CASH
PAID CHECK #

DIRECTORY DELIVERED
 MEMBERSHIP RECORDS UPDATED




